
CHRISTMAS 2023
“And this will be a sign for you: you will find an infant  

wrapped in swaddling clothes and lying in a manger.” Luke 2:12

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

It’s no accident that when Jesus was born, he was placed in a manger. Think of it – the Son of God, born among 
us in absolute poverty, and placed in a trough meant for animal food. He became our Bread of Life. “This King 
of Kings came to us as food, feeding a starving humanity ‘with his tender love,’” Pope Francis once said. How 
true, and that continues today with the ultimate gift we receive at every Mass – Jesus in the Eucharist. 

This Christmas, we are in the second year of the Eucharistic Revival, a special time in our Church when we are 
called to renew our devotion to the Eucharist. Jesus is truly present, Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity, and is there 
to sustain us in all that we do. Come and receive Him at Mass, and never go hungry. Sit with Him in Adoration 
and find comfort in the love He has for you, today and always.     

As we look to resolutions for the new year, I suggest you resolve to make this extra effort to deepen your 
relationship with Christ. What an amazing opportunity to focus on the Eucharist as the Source and Summit of 
our faith – for it is through the Eucharist that we are united with Christ and with one another. 

May peace and joy be with you and your family this Christmas, and throughout the New Year.

 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

Most Reverend Jerome E. Listecki 
Archbishop of Milwaukee

CHRISTMAS 2018
“Glory to God in the highest and on earth peace to those on whom His favor rests.” (Luke 2:14)

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

 This Advent and Christmas, as we enter our 175th anniversary as an archdiocese, we have been continually blessed with 
many gifts from God: the daily gift of life, new additions to our families, sacramental celebrations and milestones, and finding 
more ways, big or small, to be closer to God. In this season, may we embrace the spirit of giving and sharing with our loved ones. 
In the spirit of giving and sharing, we think of family first. Whether it be immediate family, friends, or our Catholic community, 
the importance of family has been, and will continue to be, the focus of our archdiocesan family as we move into the New Year. 

 We see God’s love for us in the Holy Family. Carrying precious cargo, these loving parents remained faithful to God. 
Even in the midst of great danger and personal sacrifice, Mary and Joseph put Jesus first. What a wonderful example to always 
remember to put our Savior first, and place our families in His care -- where they will be forever blessed. 

 We also see God’s love in our surroundings, which have been “the face of God” in southeastern Wisconsin for 175 years. As 
our archdiocesan historian, Fr. Steven Avella, writes: 

“Catholicism manifests itself in words and deeds of charity, in care for the poor and helpless, in education 
for children and adults, and also in brick and mortar. 

The presence of the Catholic Church in any community can often be seen by examining the skyline. Church 
steeples vault into the air, large portions of urban or rural ground are set aside for churches, residences for 
clergy and sisters, and hospitals. In these locations, Catholics believe men and women see the face of God.”

 As we begin to reflect on 175 years of our Church family in southeastern Wisconsin, please be sure to take time to treasure 
your family during this very special season. The ability to give love and to receive love is the greatest gift we can share as followers 
of Christ. Through Christ, we are one family.

 May peace and joy be with you this Christmas, and throughout the New Year.

I Am, Sincerely Yours in Christ, 

Most Reverend Jerome E. Listecki
Archbishop of Milwaukee 


